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Officer Bearers 2020
PATRON Jim Coomber 6362 6553
PRESIDENT *John Nicholson 6366 3992 nicholsonjk@bigpond.com
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VICE PRESIDENT Keith Packham 6366 8015 packham042@bigpond.com
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ASSISTANT SECRETARY Anne Magill 0415213677 | annemagilll@bigpond.com
TREASURER David Toy 0408226511 | treeland@bigpond.net.au
ASSISTANT TREASURER Bob Boaden 6365 2274 robertboaden@bigpond.com
MAGAZINE EDITOR Chris Bromley 6365 9224 cbromleyl11@skymesh.com.a
u

Meetings are held in the Clubrooms, Louie Lane, Spring Creek, on the 3" Monday of each month commencing at
7.30pm. All visitors are welcome. Note that the editor and/or club members do not necessarily share the opinions
that may be expressed in the magazine.

Orange Bigtrict Antique Motor Club Inc.

Presidents Report for December 2019

Our final meeting for 2019 and my last as President with John Nicholson taking over the roll for 2020.
A full house as usual after our very enjoyable Christmas Party at Duntry League Golf Club. It was nice to see all the
gentlemen sporting a wide variety of bow ties and the ladies dressed in their finest for the evening. The club awards
were handed out on the night and | am glad to announce the winners here.
The Points Scorer for the Year: Dave & Chris Gray.
W. Cameron Pride of Ownership: Kevin Ryan
Club Person of the Year: Anne McGill.
All very deserving winners.
This year | have taken the liberty to make a number of other awards, namely:
Certificate of Appreciation to:
George & Kerry Gillott — for donation enabling the purchase of defibrillator.
Bruce Henhrich — for services to the club throughout the year.
Chris Bromely — Champion Balls up Trophy.
Again all very deserving winners — albeit each with their own little story.
Bernie Schell — Services to the club for many years as our Club Registrar.
Bernie has been in the roll for twenty plus years and has now decided to hand over to Bob McNeill. We thank Bernie
very much for his contribution to the club as this is the machine which makes it all work. Having our very fine
vehicles inspected and signed off for registration is after all what we are all about. Without a registrar we simply
wouldn’t have a historic car club.
It definitely has been interesting sitting in the President’s chair however | am happy to hand over to a new face and
look forward to the club moving into the next decade. | would also like to wish everyone Seasons Greetings and
hope you get to spend time with those nearest and dearest to you over the festive season. And spare a moment’s
thought for those doing it tough in these continuing dry times.
Merry Christmas everyone....

Kerry Risstrom.



Orange Bistrict Antique Motor Club Inc.
Events Calendar for 2020

Most events start from Kite Street outside Cook Park at 10.15am with morning tea at Cook Park unless otherwise
stated in the events description. For further information on any events please contact either Kerry Risstrom on
63602382 or 0428158264, Or John Streatfeild on 63684443 or 0427201985. Note; All Twilight Runs start at
the specified location at 5pm. Changes may need to be made to the Events Calendar for various reasons with
as much notice as possible being given.

January
Monday 13" Monthly ladies morning, 10am at the club house. BYO nourishment’

Monday 20" Monthly Meeting at Club House 7.30pm.
Sunday 26" Australia Day events in Cook Park, Carcoar or Molong.

February
Thursday 6" Twilight run to Lake Canobolas for a picnic dinner.

Monday 10" Monthly ladies morning, 10am at the club house. BYO nourishment’
Saturday 15" Gnoo Blas Classic at Jack Brabham Park. Enter from Forrest road. Starts at
10.30. Be in by 9.30. $10 per car, includes driver and one passenger.

Monday 17" Monthly Meeting at Club House 7.30pm.

Saturday February29" + Sunday 15t Wellington street parade and Swap meet.

March

Saturday February29'" + Sunday 15t Wellington street parade and Swap meet.
Monday 9" Monthly ladies morning, 10am at the club house. BYO nourishment’
Monday 16" Monthly Meeting at Club House 7.30pm.

Sunday 28" — Friday April 3742020: AHMF National Historic Motoring Rally at Albury.

April
Monday 13" Monthly ladies morning, 10am at the club house. BYO nourishment’
Friday 10" — Monday 13" Bushman’s Rally at Broken hill

Monday 15" Monthly Meeting at Club House 7.30pm.

May
Friday 15t to Sunday 3™ 2020: Pre’31 Rally at Dubbo.
Monday 11" Monthly ladies morning, 10am at the club house. BYO nourishment’

Monday 18" Monthly Meeting at Club House 7.30pm.

Non club events coming up

The Lachlan Valley Social Motor Club invites the members of your ciub to attend a
static display to be held in Bryant Park, Cowra, on Australia Day 2020.

SUPPER ROSTER Please note: If you are on supper roster for the month and cannot bring supper, please
arrange for someone on the same roster to bring an extra plate OR arrange a substitute so there’s plenty of
supper on the table. Thank you!

January February March
Lance Seymour Charles Stammers. Brian Stephen.
Andrew + Sue Sharp Richard + Christine Steele Lloyd Stevens




Orange Bistrict Antique Motor Club Inc.
Minutes of Monthly Meeting

Date: 16" December 2019  Meeting opened: 7.35 pm

Members Present: As per the Attendance Book, 32 members signed the book.
Apologies: Frank Johnson, Allan Buckley, Nigel Coutts, Richard Bloomfield, Andrew Sharpe, Andrew
McDougall, George Tait, Kevin Bowyer.

Visitors: Phil Dunlop.

Minutes of previous meeting: Accepted as printed in the Magazine

Moved: Dave Gray Seconded: Keith Packham. Carried.

Business arising: nil

Correspondence by Mail: Receipt for affiliation fees for CHMC, Water Rates, Elgas A/C
Correspondence by email: Invitation for Australia Day at Nowra Showground, Australia Day Invitation
from Cowra Club to be held at Bryant Park, Nowra Club invitation to Australia Day event, Notice from
Crown Lands that all correspondence will now be electronic, Crown lands return and crown lands working
group survey.

Magazines from clubs by post:
Crank Torque, Parkes Club, containing an interesting article concerning the first road train in Australia in
1914, Crankhandle, Cowra Crankhandle, Reflections, The Klaxon, Running Board Rag.
Magazines by email:
TDAMC(Tamworth), Shoalhaven Club, Crankcase, Inverell Club, Motorlife News, Vintage Motor Club
Correspondence out:
Letter Appreciation to Midwest Signs, CHMC annual Return and affiliation fees, Crown Lands Return and
Working Group Survey. Invoice to National Trust for upcoming Historic Houses Tour.
Business Arising from Correspondence: Secretary thanked Rosemarie and Peter Amos for handling the
Crown Lands return on behalf of the Club.
Moved: Chris Bromley Seconded: Anne Magill Carried
Treasurer’s Report:
Peter Amos presented up to date report.
Accounts to Pay: Engraving $28, Water Rates $72.08, Elgas $41.80
Moved: Peter Amos Seconded: George Gillott Carried

Membership.

Editor’s Report: Chris reported that there were now 74 electronic recipients (including other Clubs) of
our magazine.
Events Report:
Christmas Party: Great event with good food and a sense of camaraderie as we had a private room.
Browns Creek Bridge Opening: even though it was a wet, cold day with an unsealed road, it was a fun
event, with about 8 cars. Best part was the lunch at Ryan’s Pie Shop.
Registration Day: A good turnout of members and the Breakfast as part of the event was much appreciated.
President thanked all those involved, particularly the scrutineers and the cooks.
Ladies Day Christmas Lunch: 12 attended, all brought something delicious, and Joan Heinrich was
thanked for her Table decorations.
Molong Pie Shop Run: about 27 members, and we seemed to have bought the shop out of pies.
Approved Club Runs
January 26™2020: Australia Day at Molong, Carcoar and Cook Park.
January 13: Ladies Day
January 20th: Monthly Meeting at Clubhouse.
February 6"2020: Twilight Run to Lake Canobolas,
February 10'*: Ladies Day at Clubhouse.
February 15%: Gnoo Blas Classic show.
February17th: Monthly meeting at Clubhouse.
February 29"-March1st 2020: Wellington Swap and Parade.



March 9": Ladies Day

March 16'": Monthly meeting at Clubhouse.

March28th — April 3792020: AHMF National Historic Motoring Rally at Albury.
April 10" -13*2020: Bushman’s Rally to Broken Hill.

May 1% to 39 2020: Pre’31 Rally at Dubbo.

Other Events:
Motion that we approve the above Club Runs. Moved: Keith Packham Sec: Dave Perry. Carried.
New events committee will meet shortly to arrange further events for New Year.

General Business:
Secretary reported that there had been a recent meeting to discuss our finances consisting of the present
principal Officer bearers and members of the incoming Committee. The main topic was the cost of the

magazine.

At present, per monthly issue, printing 32 copies costs $64 per issue, plus $48 for folding, stapling and
posting. (About half the costs are for handling). As per previous minutes members indicated that they would
like to keep the present Magazine format.

The finance meeting felt that we should aim to reduce these costs as Treasurer had prepared a forward
budget showing that to keep going as at present would result in a loss on operating expenses, apart from any
capital items, even though subscriptions have already been raised this year. Since the meeting the magazine
editor has conducted a review and will only send magazines to other clubs by email. It was proposed that we
cease to post out the magazine, continue to send magazines by email to members, but hard copies will be
available at each meeting for those members who require them. It was felt that 15 printed copies only would
be sufficient, as there were only a small number of members without Computer access. Magazine Editor
felt he could further reduce costs by keeping each issue to 10 pages maximum. We could then absorb this
cost. It was further felt that any future capital items (such as new water heater) should be taken from the
Term Deposit monies. It was proposed that we desist with advertisers as apart from one exception, payments
were well behind despite reminders, and if each advertiser received a posted magazine there was no profit to
the Club.

This was presented to members at the meeting and after much lively discussion, the motion was put: That
for a trial period of three months magazines would only be forwarded by email, but hard copies would be
available at each monthly meeting. Prop: Keith Packham. Sec: John Nicholson. Carried.

The matter of using the term deposit monies for capital items would be implemented in the future. And that
we will desist with advertisers.

Bruce Heinrich reported the blocked downpipe work was held up by the breakdown of the concrete saw, but

was being pursued.
Peter Amos agreed to attend to the purchase of the raffle prizes in lieu of Bob McNeil.

The outgoing President thanked the members for their support and announced trophy winners.

Point Score: David and Chris Gray.

Club Person of the year: Anne Magill.

Car of the Year: Kevin Ryan’s Ford Model T. Kevin in reply thanked the Club, and hoped to get the car
out more often.

The President also presented Appreciation certificates to George and Kerry Gillott for their contribution to
the defribulator, and to Bernie Schell for his long service as Registration Officer, some 19 years. At the
Christmas Party, Bruce Heinrich was awarded an Appreciation Certificate for his work as the Club Property
Officer for a number of years.

A special B.U.T was presented to Chris Bromley.
B.U.T: Ray Dwyer
Raffle prizes won by: Kerry Gillott.

Meeting closed: 8.50 pm.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC
EDITORS RAMBLE.

Welcome to the January 2020 edition of the ODAMC newsletter. The date makes it sound like the
distant future!

It is with great sadness that | report the Death of Ken Gazzard, who has been a long standing
member of the ODAMC. Ken died peacefully in Hospital on Boxing Day. Our condolences go out to
his family.

| hope you all had a great and safe Christmas and New Year period.

Welcome to all our new office bearers for 2020.

Congratulations also go out to all the club members who received awards last year. The car that
caused my balls up trophy award is still sitting in the corner of the shed in disgrace. The tree seems
to have survived.

As we discussed at the last meeting, there has been some major changes to the Newsletter and
the way we distribute it. In an effort to maintain the newsletter and keep costs at a manageable
level. The electronic delivery system stays the same. This is the first hard copy edition that will not
be posted out but will be collected at the desk during club house meetings. We intend to have 15
copies printed and left on the desk for those people who do not have computer access or wish to
continue getting hard copies. Please do not take a hard copy from the desk if you are already
getting the newsletter.

We will run this system for the next three months and then review how it is going and make any
changes needed to suit member’s requirements. We have also discontinued our sponsors, therefore
there will be no sponsor’s page. We are going to limit the size of the newsletter to 10 pages, 5
double sided sheets. Let's see how it goes.

Included in the out and about page is a report and some pictures from the pie shop run out to
Molong. A great turn out for the mid week run to the Molong pie shop on Thursday 5/12/2019. | think
there was about twenty five people attended with a great assortment of cars. We managed to buy
all the pies available on the day and support a local buisiness. Great day, great weather great
company. Susan Toy sent in a couple of pictures and an article from the ladies Christmas lunch held
at the club house. Anne also sent in a picture and report from the same event. Rosemarie sent in
some pictures and a report from the Christmas party that was held at Duntry League.

Anne also added an invitation to all club ladies.

“‘Any club ladies who would like to come and join us would be very welcome, you don't have to be
crafty, you can bring along anything to work on or just come for a chat.

We share patterns, skills and lots of stories. Bring morning tea to share and your lunch, tea and
coffee are provided.”

The use of the club house for the ladies craft morning has proved very popular and the central
location has attracted more ladies to attend.

Charles Stammers sent in the awards pictures from the club house. The pictures are a little grainy
unfortunately.

As usual some more interesting articles in the FOR SALE and WANTED Section. Have a look.

Don't forget any member are more than welcome, and encouraged to make suggestions for events.
Also any members attending events are encouraged to take pictures and send them in so they can
be put in the newsletter. It's a bit boring without any reports or pictures.

Please forward any items of interest to Chris Bromley on 63659224 or 0428659224 or email at
cbromley111@skymesh.com.au for any information, news, pictures or anything that we can add to the
newsletter. All is gratefully appreciated.




Out and about.
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A great turn out for the mid week run to the Molong pie shop on Thursday 5/12/2019. | think there was
about twenty five people attended with a great assortment of cars. We managed to buy all the pies
available on the day and support a local buisiness. Great day, great weather,great company.

Susan Toy sent in a couple of pictures and an article from the ladies Christmas lunch held at the club
house. These are a couple of pics of the ladies Xmas lunch at the club house today- 12 enjoyed each
other’s company, help with different projects & a great Xmas feast! Sent in by Sue Toy.

Anne also sent in a picture and report from the same event. The ODAMC Ladies Day group had a
Christmas Lunch to finish a very enjoyable year. The decorations by Joan Heinrich were lovely and the
secret Santa was fun.  The use of the club house for the ladies craft morning has proved very popular
and the central location has attracted more ladies to attend.

Any club ladies who would like to come and join us would be very welcome, you don't have to be crafty, you
can bring along anything to work on or just come for a chat.

We share patterns, skills and lots of stories. Bring morning tea to share and your lunch, tea and coffee are
provided.Sent in by Anne




The Christmas Party of 2019 has gone off in style at Duntry League with members dressing up for the occasion. Nearly
all of the bow ties stayed on for most of the night. Thank you to Kerry Risstrom who organised an enjoyable evening.

Kevin Bowyer admiring Les Cridland’s Christmas Cap Sandy Cridland, Bev Holland & Brenda Dwyer

Kerrie Nicholson, Kerry Risstrom & Deanne Phillips Bob McNeil & Patron Jim Coomber



Keith Packham & Rosemarie Amos

Special Awards and Appreciation Awards presented to members

by President Kerry.



ORANGE DISTRICT ANTIQUE MOTOR CLUB INC
FOR SALE AND WANTED

Please note, advertisements will run for three months unless you advise the editor to the contrary.

(1) FOR SALE. We have a 1913 Oakland, 1916 Studebaker, which we will probably sell My father's
number is 0245763316, his name is Alan best to get him on the phone around 7pm. Top is the Oakland and
other is Studebaker but has been painted and started to put together since picture so will get you and update
photo.

(12) FOR SALE. Tillotson Model X Carburettor for 1928-1932 A Ford in original box. $120.

A Ford Wire Wheels, 11 x 21" A Ford Wheels $100 each

Contact: Jim Follan 0466971302 or jindera1@yahoo.com

Please note: Calls will be unanswered in daylight hours, calls after 7:30, text messages and email
preferred.

(11) WANTED to purchase. Morris Minor Ute 1950s or 1960s, in going condition, Send photos to
ajsoatmill@yahoo.com or Ph. 0427259588 Andrew

(11) WANTED Closed model A with Mitchell overdrive or synchro box. Would also be interested in

overdrive on its own.
Peter Michaels. 0438463672 or pm11458@bigpond.com.au

FOR SALE OR WANTED. Got something to Sell, swap or give away or do you want to buy
something. Put your Add here for three months, FREE. Let me know if you have sold your car so |
can delete the Add. Chris.
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